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The Jaycee Creed
by C. William Brownfield
We believe that faith in God gives

meaning and purpose to human life;
That the brotherhood of man transcends 

the sovereignty of nations;
That economic justice can best be won 

by free men through free enterprise;
That government should be of 

laws rather than of men;
That earth’s great treasure lies in 

human personality; and that
SERVICE TO HUMANITY IS 
THE BEST WORK OF LIFE

The Lansing Jaycees is an organization of people 
ages 21–40 that promotes leadership training 
through community service. We meet the first 
Tuesday of the month at 7 p.m. at Tripper’s Bar and 
Grill in the Frandor Shopping Center, with dinner 
served between 6 p.m. and 7 p.m. Visit our website, 

www.lansingjaycees.org for more information.

2014 Board of Directors
Meets every third Tuesday of the month at 6:30 p.m.

President
Charlie Root, (517) 862-5326

Chair of the Board 
Abby Kelly, (517) 944-9729

Individual Development Directors
Michael P. Leeds, (248) 622-1829
Nick Horstman, (517) 703-4565

Management VP
Carrie Larsen, (248) 756-3840

Secretary/Management Director
Lauren Leeds, (989) 482-1232

Community Development Director
Angela Clock, (517) 410-9527

Membership Director
Colleen Burton, (517) 281-6049

Treasurer
Sheryl Soczek, (517) 862-6376

Assistant Treasurer
Jeff Straus, (989) 330-1956

350 Frandor Ave.
(517) 336-0717

Join us for our monthly membership 
meeting at Trippers! We meet the first Tuesday

of the month at 7 p.m. (except November)

Letter from the Editor

Thanks to the contributors of this month’s
 newsletter, including:

Lauren Leeds, Carrie May Larsen, Charlie Root, 
Eric Richmond, Colleen Burton, Sheryl Soczek, 

Michael P. Leeds and Angela Clock.

Remember, anyone can be an author!
Please submit your articles, photos, or ideas for 

future newsletters to Lauren Leeds at
lleeds823@gmail.com by Nov. 18, 2014.

Capitol

Correspondent



President’s Report

Charlie Root
President

croot80@gmail.com
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Can We Reach Growth in 2014? You Are the Key
Hello again Lansing Jaycees! We are now in the final stretch of 2014 and I thought I 
would let you know how we stand in regards to the membership of our chapter. So far 
this year we are down in overall membership. But! We have a very strong chance at 
getting to growth before the year is out.

According to the retention projections that Membership Director Colleen Burton and I 
have worked on, I’d say we need eight new members by the end of December in order 
to finish with one more member than we started the year with. But I think we could get at 
least 10, if everybody pitches in a little.

How do we get 10 more people to join the greatest young people’s organization in the 
world? Well, the best way to get anybody to join is by word of mouth. Are you a Jaycee, 
a former Jaycee, perhaps even a Past President? Do you, or did you, enjoy your time 
as a Jaycee? Do you know anybody between the ages of 21 and 40 who you think 
might also enjoy what the Lansing Jaycees have to offer? Well then tell them about us, invite them to our 
events and meetings, and let them know what keeps you coming back. And remember, non-members are 
welcome to check out almost all of our events in order to see for themselves whether or not we would be a 
good fit for them. Feel free to send any of your friends, family members, co-workers, or acquaintances my 
way if they have questions. I would be delighted to talk to them.

Also, stay tuned as I am currently trying to come up with an incentive program to reward our current 
members for bringing prospects to events and for recruiting new members.

If you have any questions about recruiting new members, or how to bring up the subject of the Lansing 
Jaycees with your non-Jaycee friends, let me know.  I’d be happy to give you some pointers.

Save the Date
The 2014 Lansing Jaycees Annual Banquet and Awards Ceremony will be on Saturday, Jan. 17th at the 
Crowne Plaza Hotel in Lansing.

Keep an eye on your mail box for a proper save the date card with more information.
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Election Results
Please welcome the Lansing

Jaycees 2015 Board of Directors!
87th President
Michael Leeds

Chair of the Board
Charlie Root

Executive Vice President
Vacant

Programming Vice President
Eric Richmond

Directors
Rob Dowding
Ryan Kiernicki
Alex Nelson
Jenni Riehle

Danielle Wellington

Treasurer
Jeff Straus

Secretary
Angela Fossi
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Management Events

NOVEMBER 15: 	 Holiday One Stop Shop, 11 a.m. to 	
	 5 p.m., Hannah Community Center, 	
	 819 Abbott Road, East Lansing

NOVEMBER 15: 	 Local Organization Training 		
	 School, 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m., Michi-	
	 gan Chamber of Commerce, 600 S. 	
	 Walnut, Lansing

NOVEMBER 15: 	 Outstanding Young Michigander, 	
	 4:30-8 p.m., Old Town Marquee, 	
	 319 E. Grand River Ave., Lansing

NOVEMBER 18: 	 Board of Directors Meeting, 	
	 6:30-8 p.m., 2425 E. Grand River
	 Suite 1, Lansing

DECEMBER 9: 	 Board of Directors Meeting, 	
	 6:30-8 p.m., Location TBD

Individual Development Events

NOVEMBER 25: 	 Knitting, 6:30-8:30 p.m., Zoobies, 	
	 611 Grand River Ave., Lansing

Membership Events

NOVEMBER 16: 	 Whirlyball, 11:30 a.m. to 4 p.m., 	
	 Whirlyball Novi, 41550 Grand 	
	 River Ave., Novi
 
DECEMBER 2: 	 General Membership Meeting/	
	 White Elephant Gift Exchange, 	
	 6-8:30 p.m., Tripper’s, 350 Fran-	
	 dor Ave., Lansing

DECEMBER 5: 	 Happy Hour, 5:30-7:30 p.m., 		
	 Location TBD

Community Development Events

NOVEMBER 21:	 Jaycees Volunteer at Silver Bells 	
	 Parade, 2-8 p.m., corner of 		
	 Washington and Hillsdale, down-	
	 town Lansing

DECEMBER 6: 	 Stuff the Bus, Time TBD

REST OF 2014:	 Pop Tab Collecting, drop off pop 	
	 can tabs to Angela Clock or 	
	 Michael Leeds throughout 2014

Dates to Remember
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December Birthdays
Carrie Larsen

Jaimie Hutchison
Jason Larsen

Jessi Wortley Adler
Joe Kelly

Justin Barnes
Rob Dowding

November Birthdays
Dana Martinez
Mary Ouellette

Happy Birthday!

December
Nick Alt

Ilona Castelein
Robert Dowding

Angela Fossi
Dawn Hetzel

Dana Martinez
Carrie Larsen
Ashley Orel
Charlie Root

November
Jackson Buddingh
Michael Castelein

Angela Clock
Shawn Wiltfong
Jennifer Young

Membership Anniversaries



Holiday 
One Stop 

Shop
hosted by

November 15 • 11 a.m. to 5 p.m.
East Lansing Hannah Community Center

819 Abbot Road, East Lansing, MI 48823

Up to 30 Vendors Including:

Vendors contact Holiday@lansingjaycees.org for information

Quilling Maven

Free for
shoppers!

Socks Etc, LLC

Ken & Val Lights
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Outstanding Young Michigander
Two Lansing Area Residents to be Honored
The Michigan Junior Chamber’s Outstanding Young 
Michigander (OYM) and Distinguished Service Awards 
Program started in 1955 to recognize outstanding com-
munity leaders age 21 to 40 years old from around the 
state of Michigan. The program honors up to five OYMs 
and five Distinguished Service Awards (DSA) annually 
who exemplify the best attributes of the state’s young 
people. Honorees selected in past years have represent-
ed the heights of progress in all human endeavors. Many 
have gone on to even greater achievements. All have 
continued to serve humanity in a great variety of ways.

OYM and DSA recipients will be honored at a ceremony 
held on Nov. 15 at the Old Town Marquee in Lansing. The 
ceremony will highlight each winner’s career in narrative 
form and provide a stage from which the honorees can 
challenge and inspire young people from around Michi-
gan. For each honoree, there will be a video presentation 
profiling his/her accomplishments, followed by the trophy presentation, and an acceptance speech.

Ticket information can be found here: https://www.eventbrite.com/e/59th-annual-oymdsa-and-michigan-jay-
cees-91st-presidential-inauguration-tickets-13477089337?aff=eac2&team_reg_type=individual
 
Our chapter submitted two amazing individuals from the Lansing area, state Rep. Andy Schor and Tashmica 
‘Firecracker’ Torok, and they were selected to be honored!

Schor has been a great leader in the Ingham County area, and as of late, on the charitable gaming issue. 
He has introduced legislation that would keep charitable gaming how it has been over the past few years, 
and supported legislation that has gone through the full Senate and House committee to make sure charities 
still have the option to fundraise through Texas Hold 'Em. He's extremely approachable and willing to work 
across the aisle to get things done.

Schor is serving his first term representing Michigan’s 68th House District, which includes the city of Lan-
sing, as well as parts of Ingham County and Lansing Township.

Some of you may remember Torok from the Nyaka AIDS Orphans Project, where she was development 
associate. She left Nyaka and has started her own nonprofit, The Firecracker Foundation, an organization 
working to honor the bravery of children who have survived sexual trauma by building a community invested 
in the healing of their whole being. For additional information on the foundation, please visit http://thefire-
crackerfoundation.org/.

Torok was a victim of sexual trauma, and has shared her story across the area on her journey to start The 
Firecracker Foundation. You may also know her as Nina Firecracker from the Lansing Derby Vixens.
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Community Report

I was having a tough time deciding what to write about this month, but then I 
remembered something that came across my thoughts while I was running the 
Detroit Free Press Marathon International Half recently.

You see, this particular race involves going to Canada across the Ambassador 
Bridge, running for a few miles along the riverfront, only to return to the United 
States through the tunnel. Let’s be honest – it’s not every day someone gets to 
“run” or “walk” to Canada.

I had a smile on my face for the entire race, despite knowing it would probably 
be my slowest (it was). I decided early on to enjoy the experience, because who 
knows if I would ever get the chance to do it again.

And then I thought about the awesome things I’ve been able to do this year. How 
I’ve been able to run the Mackinac Bridge on Labor Day the past two years. I thought about being able to 
meet John Beilein, Michigan’s basketball coach, earlier this year. I’ve been able to meet two authors who 
I enjoy and get their signatures. I’ve participated in five half marathons this year, with one more left on the 
schedule (in Florida!). I got my passport. I on the 103rd floor of the Willis (Sears) Tower. I recently saw PAUL 
MCCARTNEY IN CONCERT (yes, still a little excited about this). I could go on and on.

Some of these things were outside my comfort zone. Some are things I’ve only dreamed of doing. But the 
point of what I’m writing is that despite being in a rut this year, and being super busy with work, grad school 

and the Jaycees, we need to do 
things for ourselves. We get so 
caught up in everyday life and 
trivial things that we forget to treat 
ourselves well or do fun things.

As 2014 begins to come to a 
close, remember to take care of 
yourself and do the fun things. 
That’s what is going to help you 
be a better contributor to your life 
and the lives of others.

Angela Clock
Community Development Director

fallingstar924@hotmail.com

Take Care of Yourself

Left: Community Director Angela 
Clock pauses for a photo at the 
US/Canandian border while 
participating in The Detroit Free 
Press Marathon International Half.



   I grew up swimming competitively. In fact, I joined a swim team in kindergarten. 
There’s one thing that was drilled into my head over and over again: finish hard.  
Swimming is the type of sport where the last five yards of a race are as important, or 
more important, than all of the other yards in the race. I feel the same way about be-
ing on the Board of Directors. I know people get to the end of the year and think it’s 
time to coast, but to me, the end of my year on the board isn’t Dec. 31. It’s the point 
when I have transitioned my information to the 2015 Board. So, in honor of finishing 
hard, here are a few times when that finish meant a lot:
   Michael Phelps: He won eight gold medals at the 2008 Beijing Games. His win in 
the 100 meter butterfly had a margin of victory of 0:00.01. That is one-hundredth of 
one second. Most people can’t even comprehend one-hundredth of a second, but it 
made all the difference in Phelps’ record as winningest Olympian.
   Detroit Lions: That’s right, I’m pulling out the Lions for this illustration. They have 
left legions of devoted fans heartbroken for many, many years. You’d think a team 
that went 0–16 in one season would have lost its fan base, but Detroit fans are 
among the most dedicated. But on Oct. 19, with the game almost done and the Lions almost losing, Glover 
Quin intercepted a pass, setting up Golden Tate’s 73-yard touchdown catch.
   Team USA Hockey, Lake Placid, 1980: I’ve visited the arena where the Miracle on Ice happened, and I can 
only imagine the energy in the building that day. The Russian team had dominated the Olympics since 1964. 
Nobody expected Team USA to do much of anything. After all, the team consisted of college players and 
players aspiring to go pro. The team had to battle the best in hockey – Finland, Czechoslovakia, Norway, 
Romania, and West Germany – before facing the Russians in the semi-finals. And the Russians still weren’t 
worried. But the team took to the ice, and though they were down by a goal heading into the third period, 
they continued to play hard and smart. They tied at 8:39, and two minutes later, scored again to take the 
lead, and finally the win. This took them to the gold-medal game against Finland, which Team USA won 4-2.
   My question to you: what will you do to finish your Jaycee year strong? 

November 2014
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Management Report
Finish Hard

Carrie Larsen
Management Vice President

carriemmay@aol.com

Lauren Leeds
Management Director
lleeds823@gmail.com

Need Help Getting in the Holiday Spirit?
   I won’t tell you how many shopping days are left until Christmas, the retailers across 
the country will make sure you know that, but I am happy to talk to you about three 
exciting ways the Lansing Jaycees can help you get into the holiday spirit and help 
the chapter at the same time.
   First up, this Saturday we’re hosting the Holiday One Stop Shop from 11 a.m. to 5 
p.m. at the Hannah Community Center in East Lansing. This is a great way to get all 
of your holiday shopping done in one location while helping out the chapter.
   Next, we are selling gift cards, which are perfect for gift giving, from Great Lakes 
Scrip. You can order gift cards for the full face value and the chapter gets a predesig-
nated percentage of the sale.
   Last, but not least, we are bringing back Operation Snowman Army for the third year 
in a row! This event is great fun. If you don’t know anything about it, you can purchase 
a squad (10 snowmen) or a brigade (20 snowmen) and we’ll deploy them to a friend or 
relative’s lawn for you.
   If you want to purchase gift cards for holiday gifts or invade the lawn of a friend or family member, please 
let me know. For more information, email me at: lleeds823@gmail.com. 
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Management Report

Sheryl Soczek
Treasurer

soczek@msu.edu

It is hard to believe that November is almost half over. For me, that means I only 
have a month and half left of being a Lansing Jaycee. I have been a member 
since March 1, 2002 and it has been a great ride.

Over the years I have had the opportunity to chair several projects some big and 
some small. Some that are still running and some that have been replaced. This 
year we are bringing back a project from the graves, not one that I chaired or 
even was on the committee for but one I did enjoy attending.

On Saturday, Nov. 15 we will host the Lansing Jaycees Holiday One Stop Shop 
at the Hannah Community Center in East Lansing from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m. This will 
be my final project and I would like to make it the best it possibly can be. To make this 
happen, I need your help. The committee has worked very hard at getting vendors to 
sign up to participate now we need helpers and shoppers. We are looking for people to 
assist with load-in and load-out. They are shorter shifts and allow you to do some shop-
ping after or prior to. Please let me know if you can help.

I encourage each and every one of you to look at an event you would like to plan and go for it. Create a 
committee (or plan it yourself), it is pretty easy and you will learn so much from it. Knowing how to plan an 
event is a great skill to have and the Lansing Jaycees can help you learn or enhance that skill.

Hope to see you all there. 

Check Out Our Holiday One Stop Shop

Individual Development Report
A Word From the 87th President-elect ...

Michael P. Leeds
Individual Development Director

mp_leeds@yahoo.com

I think it was President Dwight D. Eisenhower who said that there is no person 
fully prepared for the office of President. Granted, he was talking about taking 
over the position of leader of the free world but I think the same applies in the 
case of the Lansing Jaycees as well. I am nervous, but I am not worried. The 
support system in place, both the board and the general membership, is more 
than enough to make up for where I am lacking.

We have a good organization here, but we have some challenges. Membership 
is dwindling, fast. Every time a member doesn’t renew or ages out we lose more 
than a full percentage of our numbers. This is partly the nature of the world we 
live in. The Jaycees and like organizations still have an important place in soci-
ety but we do not have the prominence we used to. Our fund raising has taken 
a big hit with the loss of a few days of Texas Hold ‘em. This was our single big-
gest source of revenue and we lost it through no fault of our own. We need to 
get it replaced if we are to be the kind of organization we want to be.

Am I up to the task? Frankly, no, at least not alone. But I am not alone. These problems are not board prob-
lems they are Lansing Jaycees problems and together we can try to fix them. Will we be successful?  Hard 
to say, but we will try. The chapter is not going anywhere this year or the next few years, but our future 
beyond that is not certain. If we cannot fix these problems we need to take it upon ourselves to put future 
boards in a better position to implement the solutions.

I am not the cheerleader type, but as President I should try, so here is a rare bit of inspirational language 
from your curmudgeon in chief: “We can do it! Together!”
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What year did the “Outsanding Young Michigander” and “Distinguished Service Awards” program start?

Jaycee Trivia

Enjoying Autumn
Membership Report

We are now firmly entrenched in autumn, and that brings certain activities and events to the forefront of our 
minds. In the case of a certain Jaycee who is a friend of mine, it means cold weath-
er, which she hates! I don’t mind it. I am one of those annoying people who really 
does like living in an area with four seasons. I’ve heard comedians make jokes 
about this more than once (that it’s not actually a choice and people just say that to 
make themselves feel better), and while they are funny and speak the truth about 
many people, it’s not me. Here are some things that fall means to me.
 
One, of course, is football. No matter what team you cheer for, whether they are 
winning or losing, it definitely livens up Saturdays and Sundays. While people in 
warm areas also watch football, the end of the season wouldn’t be the same with-
out bundling up and having hot chocolate or coffee or cider with fellow fans.
 
Speaking of cider … apple orchards/cider mills! This is definitely something unique 
to the cooler climate areas.  I don’t take home bushels of apples or pumpkins for 
carving, but I do usually have doughnuts and cider, and at least one caramel apple. 
There is just something special about the atmosphere of an orchard in the fall. 
Earlier this fall, I called my sister to ask what she was doing on a certain weekend because I was getting 
‘orchard fever’ due to the weather, and she had been thinking the same thing. Autumn in Michigan or sisterly 
ESP? Both, I think.
 
Beautiful fall colors, in clothing, shoes and other accessories, and on trees. As anyone who has seen me 
more than once can attest, I love color. I am rarely seen without colorful clothing, I am definitely not one of 
those people who wear mostly black, white and gray. 
 
Unfortunately, all that beautiful color on the trees ends up on the ground. Which brings me to the last thing, 
raking. I didn’t say these were all good things. I live in a neighborhood filled with old oak and maple trees. 
Very pretty, nicely shaded … but the raking, dear God, the raking! 
 
I hope you all have a great autumn. :-)

Colleen Burton
Membership Director

colleen713@yahoo.com

Answer: 1955, to recognize outstanding community leaders age 21 to 40 years old from around the state of Michigan.
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Join Us for Whirlyball!
Membership Report

   Come join us for two hours of Whirlyball in Novi, MI!  Whirlyball combines the 
sports of basketball, hockey, and jai-alai, and is played in bumper cars! Yes, you 
read that right, bumper cars!
   This unique sporting experience is not to be missed and no athletic skills are 
required (you are in a bumper car after all)! It's all about having fun and there will 
be opportunities for taking a break or sitting a game out if you need. The chapter is 
covering the court rental, so this is FREE for Lansing Jaycee members, exhausted 

roosters, prospects, and 
their immediate families.
   RSVP via the chapter's evite system is required, 
or email the project chair, Eric Richmond at: edr@
thelastbyte.com. Please also comment in your 
RSVP if you are bringing others.
   We have the court reserved from 1 to 3 p.m. on 
Sunday, Nov. 16. For those interested in carpool-
ing, meet us promptly at 11:30 a.m. at the Okemos 
Park 'N Ride, which is off Okemos Road, just south 
of Jolly Road, near exit 110 of I-96. Otherwise, feel 
free to meet us directly at the facility at 1 p.m.
   Note - Please wear rubber soled shoes and you 
must be at least 54" tall to play. Food is not includ-
ed and drinks at the bar are at your own expense.

   We are also running a promotion for Lansing Jaycees members! Bring someone aged 21-40 who is not a 
member and get entered in a drawing for prizes (one entry per person you bring).
   More details about Whirlyball can be found at:  http://www.whirlyballmichigan.com/index.php/what-is-
whirlyball
   Submitted by Eric Richmond

Clock is unavailable right now ... ~Kalamazoo 
Jaycees Heather Harris and Anna Versalle 

I forgot what I called for. ~Eric Roffe

Congratulation to my loving husband on becom-
ing the Lansing Jaycees 87th President-elect. I’m 
proud of you, baby! ~Lauren

Congratulations to our 87th President, Michael 
Leeds! ~Charlie

Fossi, is it time to go to Florida yet? ~Clock

Congratulations to all who have been elected to the 
2015 Board of Directors. I look forward to a great 
year with all of you. ~Charlie

To everyone who stepped up to the plate to take on 
a leadership position on our 2015 Board of Direc-
tors, thank you! ~Lauren
 
I am probably the best at playing whirlyball out of 
anybody I know of. ~Charlie

SHOUT OUTS!
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Sally Sohn
Past President/Senator Spotlight

The Lansing Jaycees’ 74th President, Sally Sohn, joined the organization in 
July of 1987 because she wanted to get involved in the community and meet 
people. She was a member until she exhausted in January 2004.

She took her time and built up her leadership skills before agreeing to take 
the helm of the chapter as president in 2002. 

Sally is the Administrative Vice President of Sohn Linen Service, Inc., which 
every member of the Lansing Jaycees knows is a business that does more 
than it’s fair share to support the chapter and the community as a whole.

When asked about great memories or stories she’d like to share, Sally had 
this to say: “At the 2002 Beers Around the World event at Reno’s East, I 
roped Amy Miller into singing Homer Simpson’s Beer Song with me for all of 
the attendees. As soon as we finished singing, she leaned close to me and said ‘I can’t believe I just did that. 
You know I’m going to kill you for that.’”

Sally’s greatest take away from her time as a Jaycee is the relationships you can build with other people 
in the organization. She said: “I was very fortunate to have gotten to know Bob Pancost. He was the Lan-
sing Jaycees 50th president and his contemporaries affectionately and respectfully called him “the King.” 
Although I had a business relationship with him for some time, it was during my year as president that Bob 
became a valuable mentor and a cherished friend. I could call him or walk into his shop anytime, and he 
would take time to talk with me. It always amazed me how intuitive he was about the Jaycee issues of the 
day, considering he was nearly two and a half decades removed from his time as president. Bob taught me 
the importance of giving back to the chapter that had done so much for me, even after my active days were 
through.”

Sally lives her life by this line from the Jaycee Creed: “... service to humanity is the best work of life!”

How many “Outstanding Young Michigander” and “Distinguished Service Awards” recipients are hon-
ored each year by the Michigan Jaycees?

Jaycee Trivia

Answer: Up to five Outstanding Young Michiganders and up to five Distinguished Service Award recipients.
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Seen in Action!

Cover, top left: 86th President of the Lansing Jaycees, Charlie Root, spends quality time with his Dad, Randy Root, 
on the Dia de los Muertos Beer Bus. Cover, top right: Various members and friends work on their Dia de los Muertos 
paintings at Painting With a Twist. Cover, bottom left: Bridget Burnell and Abbey Furtaw Brooks having fun on the 
Beer Bus. Cover, bottom right: Jason Larsen mans a Pepsi beverage cart at a MSU home football game to help 
raise funds. This page, top row: Carrie Larsen, Angela Clock, Lauren Leeds and Colleen Burton all pose for a photo 
with the same creepy statue in downtown Kalamazoo while enjoying the Beer Bus. This page, bottom left: Past 
Presidents (from left) Angela Fossi, Karen Sue Brown, Sally Sohn and Angela Clock all smile for the camera with the 
USJC traveling gavel, named Gary (from Salisbury, Maryland), at Dark Horse Brewing Co. This page, bottom right: 
Kalamazoo President-elect Anna Versalle enjoys the Beer Bus stop at the Kalamazoo Beer Exchange.
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Jaycees Business Directory

Keller Williams Realty
Member: Rob Dowding

I pride myself and the Robert Dowding Team at 
Keller Williams Realty with excellent customer 
service in the representation of sellers, 
buyers, and investors in the entire Greater 
Lansing Area. Leverage yourself by hiring a 
true professional to assist you, your friends, 
and your family in achieving your Real Estate 

dreams and goals.
Phone: (517) 853-6390

Email: Sold@RobertDowding.com
Website: www.RobertDowding.com

Blog: www.RealestateRealresults.com

Auto, Home, Life & Tax 
Deferred Annuities

Member: Shantana Goerge

I specialize in home, auto, and life insurance. 
I’m passionate about the fact that insurance is 
boring and confusing to most people. Let me 
keep an eye on it for you, so it can keep up 

with you without the worries.
Phone: (517) 347-6772, ext. 56547

Fax: (517) 347-6983
Email: shantana.goerge@libertymutual.com

Facebook: Shantana Goerge

Clearing Blocks: Editing 
Services & Creative 

Content Development
Member: Jen Anderson

I offer comprehensive copy editing services, 
from light editing to line editing, in addition to 
creative content development. If you have a 

special project you’d like a professional set of 
eyes on, don’t hesitate to get in touch! Please 

check out the website for sample rates and 
services, or call for a consultation.

Phone: (603) 548-0840
Email: jennifer.margaret.anderson@gmail.com
Website: www.clearingblocksediting.com

The Law Office of Eric J. 
Sheppard

Member: Eric Sheppard
I provide dedicated, personal attention to all of 
my cases. I will assist you and your family with 
all of your questions and concerns relating to 
your legal matters. I am highly experienced in 
criminal law, family law, and general practice 

matters.
Phone (Office): (517) 618-1580
Phone (Cell): (216) 973-9996 

Website: www.ericsheppardlaw.com
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Want to see your business featured?
Contact Lauren Leeds at: lleeds823@gmail.com


